4th Pebruary,1936,

Dear NMr.Richey,

+
| 71

wa were greatly surprised to recelive cabled
information from our representative in New York,; that
on the 30th Tanuary a " vicious press statement appeared
issued by the Agricultural Devartment®, and that our
attorney had to demsnd a retraction, after which a re-
tpaction exenerating the expedition was issued by the
Department. Sinee nothing of this nature ever appeared
in our sorrespondence, we are surpirsed that such & astate-
ment should have been made to the press without our knowe
ledge. The very serious nature f the matter compels me
to draw your attention to this faet, and to request the

favour of an explanation.

with kind regards,

Sincerely yours,

rederich N,Richey, Naq.

nepartment of Agriculture.
Tashington, D.C.»U.5.A,

Chief of 3Bureau of Plant Industiry,




